
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Key Expectations reminder for the new term 

As we look towards a new year and term here at Fearnhill, I am writing to remind 
everyone of the key expectations for all students to help them succeed. 
 
Please support your child by helping ensure the '7 a day' shown below are in place 
for January 
 
All students will be asked to show that they have the following every morning: 
 
1. Pen 
2. Pencil 
3. Ruler 
4. Calculator 
5. Reading book 
 
Sanctions will apply immediately where these are missing.  
 
6. Uniform 
Students are expected to comply fully with our uniform policy  for daily uniform and 
PE kit. There are no exceptions. Students with unnatural hair colour, nose piercings, 
leggings, non-school shoes, false eyelashes, fake nails and other items not 
complying with the school requirements will be sanctioned and in some cases may 
be sent home to resolve those issues. If you have concerns about getting hold of the 
correct uniform or have any questions about our policy, please do get in touch so 
that we can help you. 
 
7. Positive attitude 
Fearnhill Students are Kind, Confident, Self-aware and Resilient.  

• Part of being resilient is turning up, on time, every day. Students with below 
96% attendance will be subject to our strict attendance procedures. We 
know that students who don't turn up don't make progress. 

• All students are expected to follow instructions from members of staff without 
question, in a polite manner. 

• All students are expected to be kind to and about others at all times, including 
online.  

 
Thank you for working with us to ensure the success of your child/children.  
 
 
Mr Michael Phillips 
Assistant Headteacher 
 


